
Parish Council Minutes 

Date:  June 26, 2018 

 

Present: Father Schalk, Deacon Pete Labita, Carol Cuahonte. Maggie Ketcham, Jeff Corbin, 

Tim Foley, Renita Messmer, Saul Buitron, Victor Rodriquez, Claudia Costilla 

Excused: Connie Claprood, Virginia Fuentes, Lisset Mendoza, Mark Meadows 

Guests:  Seminarian Seth, Jessica Avala, Elaine Crumb, Cathy Adamescu, Tom Schleub 

Opening Prayer:  Deacon Pete 

Minutes were approved for May 22, 2018. 

Committee Reports: 

All Saints- The bathrooms are currently being replaced, and the building interior will be 

painted. 

Service Outreach- No Report 

Clubs/Associations- September Item for SVDP will be socks (children and adults) Report given 

as well. 

Fundraising- Report submitted; Rummage Sale was a success.  

Finance and Maintenance-LED lights for the parking lot 

Appalachia Group- is currently working on their summer repair projects 

 

Old Business- Parish Picnic planning and tee shirts sales are ongoing  

Officer Elections for 2018-2019: 

Connie Claprood-Secretary 

Renita Messmer- Vice President 

Tim Foley-President 

 

Summer Movies: July, The Apostle Paul, August, Saving Grace 

 

Pastor's Report: 



ASA will be adding an assistant principal.   

Fiesta de Mayo:  Each parish will see a profit of $10,500. 

Bishop Griffin Center feasibility study to be completed July 3 and submitted to the diocese 

July 5. We are hopeful that Bishop Cambell approves the plans before his retirement is 

submitted on August 4. A Capital Campaign will need to be launched with the affected 

parishes, as well as a solicitation of funds from businesses and other sources. 

 

ALPHA kicks off September 12. Father David Sizemore will preach about it at all Masses on 

August 18-19. 

We will also participate in "Bridging the Racial Divide," at the end of July or the beginning of 

August. It is sponsored by Black Catholic Ministries.  Virginia Hardy is our contact. 

The annual missionary appeal will occur August 11 and 12 with Father Kevin. 

 

New Business:  Cathy Adamescu asked about having special collections electronically 

deducted the way weekly collections are. Father explained why that is currently not the case 

but agreed to look into how it could be done in the future.  

 

Jeff and Saul were applauded for having served two terms each on council. 

 

Closing Prayer: 

Next Meeting: September 25, 2018 at 7 p.m. 

 

Submitted by Carol Cuahonte 

 

Committee reports will not be read at meetings, only highlight needed items. Send reports to 

Bob Irwin as he will archive them. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


